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Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Monday 14th May 2018 at 7.00pm 
in South Ferriby Parish Hall, Horkstow Road, South Ferriby 

______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Present 
Cllr Roy Holloway (Chairman)  
 
1 Member of the public 

 

 
 
140518/1 Minutes of Previous Meeting 

The Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 8th May 2018 were duly 
approved and signed. Proposed: Cllr Cecil-Purvis, Seconded: Cllr Fisher. 

 
140518/2 Matters Arising 

None.   
 
140518/3 Chairman’s Report 

Councillor Roy Holloway, Chair of South Ferriby Parish Council, made a 
brief presentation on the work of the Council in the previous year (see 
attached). 
Cllr Holloway wished to give special mention to Cllr Mouncey for all his hard 
work on the village flower beds and thanked all members for their hard work 
too over the last year, for example on the flood defence works. 

 
140518/4 Public Comment 

Resident raised concern about the notification of the Definitive Map 
Modification (Byway Open to All Traffic 1, South Ferriby and Horkstow) 
Order 2016(1)" by NLC. 
Cllr Holloway advised that he had been in contact with the Public Right of 
Way Officer at NLC who advised that residents will not notice any difference. 
Since the Enclosure Act was passed a few hundred years ago, the road has 
been officially known as Caistor Road and hence it has never been shut to 
traffic. It needed to be made into a Byway Open to All Traffic (BOAT) 
officially. No trees will be removed nor will the surface be tarmac’d. It is 
purely a change in the definitive map. Signage will change in due course. 

   
  Ward Cllr Waltham provided an update from NLC. See Appendix A. 
 
The meeting closed at 7.10pm. 
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Report from Ward Cllr Waltham: 
 

• Ancholme Cycle Path – progressing well. 

• There are ongoing issues at South Ferriby lock due to the retirement of the lock-
keeper and the EA not preparing suitably in advance for this. 

• 4,500 potholes have been repaired which include a large number of the A1077. 
The work has been made more difficult by the wet weather. The pothole near the 
bowls club is still outstanding. 

• The Barton Library move has gone well and there has been a positive uptake. The 
Well Being Centre will be moving too. 

• Bus shelters are to be cleaned soon. 

• Cllr Waltham will check when the footpaths in the village are due to be done. 

• Cllr Waltham will check as to the progress of moving the village name signs that 
are located in the wrong place. 

• There will be more money for highways this year (as outlined in the newsletter). 

• There has been an older person’s accommodation survey undertake: 
 North Lincolnshire currently has a population of 172,000 and its predicted to 

rise to 200,000 by 2036. 
 30% of the population are predicted to be over 65 by 2036. 
 There will be 1.3 persons per household by 2036. 
 Only 80% of housing needs is met. 
 Those aged between 65-75 are unlikely to move after this age. 
 Many older people would like to downsize but stay in their current location 

and 70% want to buy their own home. 
 It is estimated that 3,500 older person’s homes are needed. 


